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COMMUNITY & CULTURE 
Convenors:
 

	Michele Thackray
	UNISON: 9156801


Below are details of the main activities the Convenors have been involved with over the past year.
Customer Services

The rollout of Systems Thinking has been the focus within this area, potentially affecting approximately 274 staff within the Guildhall and approximately 800 at Eastcroft when it is implemented there.

UNISON came on board in the last quarter of 2008 and immediately began the consultation process on behalf of members.  Queries collated via joint union consultative meetings have been forwarded to management and responses given back via team leaders and a Q & A sheet.  Consultation will close once UNISON is satisfied that all members’ queries have been satisfied.

The next phase at Eastcroft will also have our full attention.  Should members have concerns or queries please do not hesitate in contacting either myself (9156801) or Jim O’Dwyer (9151789)

Community Protection

This year UNISON was able to secure attendance at Community Protection

3 C’s meeting, held for the purpose of negotiation and consultation for

UNISON and other trade unions to discuss issues affecting members.
Although UNISON is in attendance for the NPPV vetting policy we have yet to attain a place for a departmental joint consultative meeting.   As concerns from members within this service area had been growing it was essential we put ourselves forward to this meeting as a forum to discuss and find reasonable solutions.  The meetings have been well received and have been productive in our discussions with management.

Several factors keep raising their heads, namely FPN’s (fixed penalty notices), vetting, health and safety issues.  We work with management to resolve these issues in a positive manner whenever we come across them.

A recent booklet in the style of a question and answer sheet has been produced for staff which appears to provide some of those never ending queries with uniforms. Having read it I congratulate those who had to ‘trawl’ through the queries to obtain the answers!   UNISON welcomed this positive approach by management however I don’t mind admitting I still find it confusing that anyone would want to ‘paint’ their boots!

UNISON are in consultation on the proposal to construct a pool of acting Team Leaders.  In consulting we have asked that equality and diversity are paramount in the process of both selection panel and candidates.  If members have any issues with that process please contact either myself (9156801) or Jim O’Dwyer (9151789)

Crime and Drugs Partnership

Requests for attendance at joint consultative meetings with Crime and Drugs is still ongoing. We are working towards a date for the first meeting in order to ensure our members in this area are represented fully at management level.

Cultural Services

A lot of this years work has been in supporting our members at Newstead Abbey who have been experiencing injustice.  Whilst some of the concerns have been resolved satisfactorily others are still outstanding and are being challenged.

The proposed restructure within the admin staff at Brewhouse Yard was put on hold during the terrible news of job losses.  We are aware however that this is to be revisited.  UNISON will be supporting those members in that area.

Libraries and Information Services

UNISON support and activity within the library service has been steady throughout the year.   We were saddened to hear that some members within the service had met with unfortunate personal injury and we wish them well and a speedy and successful recovery.

The issues and concerns from previous years in regard to the implementation of uniforms continued. However consultation and negotiation with members and management have resulted in an agreement accepted by most as a fair one namely that of a dress code.  Initially the dress code was to be one of colours, types of clothing etc, however joint agreement has resulted in a less ‘strict’ version of clothing and more about identifying incorrect clothing such as items with logos and/or trainers etc.

Community Development and Local Communities

UNISON was made aware in January of this year that after much discussion and speculation Community Development and Local Communities are to be brought together under the same directorate.  UNISON is of course invited to the consultation and will be supporting members during this difficult time.  When we have more information we will be contacting members to discuss the proposals.  If members in these two service areas have any queries please contact either myself or Sandra Brothwell (Local Communities Convener) via UNISON Perth Street main telephone number (9156883)

The past year has been a busy one.  Almost everyone seems to want to conduct a restructure, only stopped by recent appalling news about potential job losses.  UNISON opposes any job losses and I ask all members within my service areas to support each other in UNISON’s campaign to object.  Our voice is heard louder by the visual image we portray, please join us in our lobbying and show solidarity to our employer.  We will not put up with repeated and ongoing costly mistakes with money, it needs to stop.  It’s not much to ask that we have peace of mind knowing that we are secure in our jobs and can pay our way in this world.

Michele Thackray

Joint Convener,

Community and Culture and

Environment and Regeneration

Fighting To Defend Jobs & Services
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